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September 29, 2010
Mr. Jeff Goltz
Chairman, WUTC
P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA. 98504-7250

RE: Simplified Fuel Surcharge mechanism, Docket A-04209

Dear Chairman Goltz:

The simplified Fuel Surcharge Methodology laid out in Gene Eckhardt’s letter dated January 30, 2006 and adopted October 16, 2005 Open Meeting has been a useful and necessary collaboration between the UTC and the transportation industry. 
Fuel price spikes have been a part of operating these companies for many years.

Those with high sensitivity to fuel increases (medium/smaller/rural companies) feel this on a load-to-load basis. Simplified Fuel Surcharges have responded to this temporary situation effectively. 

Having been involved with my family owned third generation wholesale petroleum distributorship (established 1935); fuel spikes are not a matter of if, but when. 

 The outside  influences, such as hurricanes, mechanical failures in distribution, rising thirst for crude from emerging economies, supply regions instability, and others that contribute to fuel spikes still remain. The recent short-term stability in fuel prices has caused many surcharges to cease, in addition to historical prices imbedded in the next general rate case has decreased filings. 
Using the simplified process of a fuel index like OPIS has lessened the information gathering. My father’s fuel business used it for many years under State of Washington
Procurement Contracts for school districts, police/fire departments, city, local and state applications.  The UTC should be complimented for the web site ease of forms, cost and data base information along with streamlined filing process.  We feel that it is an effective temporary mechanism, which should be retained, to respond to each individual company’s mix of revenue, expenses, fuel costs and next fuel spike. 
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Thank you for your consideration. If we can assist with any other information or questions,   please call at 206-525-2614.
Sincerely,

Robert C. Cole
Cc:  Darrick Dietrich, Basin Disposal, Inc. (G-118)
                                    Ed’s Disposal, Inc. (G-110)
                                    Basin Disposal of Yakima (G-45)

                                    Basin Disposal of Walla Walla (G-165)

      Michael Dietrich, Consolidated Disposal Service, Inc. (G-190)

      Don Davidson, Methow Valley Sanitation Service (G-146)

      Devon Felstad, Pullman Disposal Service (G-42)

      Ed Rubatino, Rubatino Refuse Removal (G-58)

      Evelyn Nicholson, Sound Disposal, Inc. (G-82)
      Robert Pellegrini, Upper/ Okanogan Valley Disposal (G-21)

      Crystal Stanley, Stanley’s Sanitation Service, LLC (G-86)

      Brad Lovaas, WRRA
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